
 

 

 
Wednesday 17th September 2025 

 

 

 

Year 6 Visit to Cannon Hall Museum 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

During Autumn term we will be learning about World War 2 for our History topic in Year 6. To give the 

children a taste of life during this time, we have booked a visit to Cannon Hall Museum. The visits will take 

place on Wednesday 15th October 2025 (Mr Parkinson’s class) and Thursday 16th October (Miss Ward’s 

class). 

 

This visit will provide the opportunity for the children to experience life as an evacuee. They can dress in 

simple clothing reminiscent of an evacuee to help develop their understanding of life during this time, or 

full school uniform. We need to leave school at 8.45am sharp so please ensure that your child arrives 

at school at 8:30am. The children will complete a rationing task, dig for victory, learn morse code and make 

do and mend. So, as you can see, the day is jam packed with worthwhile learning experiences!  

 

Because of the activities experienced and the cost of transport to Cannon Hall, a voluntary contribution 

of £29.50 is payable via Parent pay. Payment also acts as consent that you are happy for your 

child to attend. If we do not get sufficient contributions, we will be unable to run the visit. 

 

Could you please ensure that if your child has medical needs that they have their medication with them on 

the day and please remind them that whilst on school visits they are representing Willow Primary School 

and excellent behaviour is expected at all times. 

 

They will also require a packed lunch including a drink (no cans or fizzy drinks and no nuts. 

Please remember that we are nut free and this includes Nutella). Any child who receives free 

meals can be provided with a packed lunch if required (please request from the school office by 27th 

September) 

 

If you would like to volunteer, please email the school office admin@willow.elp.org.uk 

 

Thank you for your continued support, 
 

Mr Parkinson and Miss Ward 

Year 6 Teachers 
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